
 Town of Dudley 
Board of Selectmen, Highway and Cemetery Commissioners
Monday, October 30, 2023
Dudley Municipal Complex
71 West Main Street, Dudley, MA  01571

Room 321A

Approved 11/13/202

Some matters have been taken out of agenda order but were typed up in agenda order for ease of locating information when necessary.

1. Open Meeting, Call to Order, Pledge of Allegiance:

 The Honorable Kerry Cyganiewicz opened the meeting at 6:35pm.  He disclosed that the meeting will be recorded.  In attendance were the Honorable Mark Landry, Honorable Jason Johnson, and Honorable John Marsi.   Also present were Jonathan Ruda, Town Administrator and Michelle Jervis, Administrative Secretary.  The Honorable Steven Sullivan was absent. 
2.  Acceptance of Minutes:  John Marsi motioned to approve the Executive Session minutes of 10/2/2023.  Mark Landry seconded.  Unanimous 4-0.
John Marsi motioned to approve the minutes of 10/16/23.  Mark Landry seconded.  Unanimous 4-0.

3.  Welcome back Student Representative Vanessa Baclawski. – Ms. Baclawski, a senior at Shepherd Hill thanked the board.  She gave them the report from “the hill” and was looking forward working with everyone for the upcoming year.  

4.  Town Administrator’s Report:

Mr. Ruda stated that the town hall will be reopening to five (5) days/week beginning November 6, 2023.  The late night will change to Monday from 4:30pm to 6:30pm.  Fire Chief Kochanowski will be holding CPR classes for employees and town officials on December 8th and again on the 15th.  Anyone who wishes to sign up should contact the Selectmen’s’ office.  Also Mr. Ruda has completed his Procurement training.  It was extremely informative.  The Work Place Safety Grant has been submitted by our intern, Olivia Antonson.  She has been volunteering her time while finishing her master’s degree in Indiana and has submitted the grant.  This grant will benefit the water/sewer and highway departments.  Another grant that Olivia has been working on is an  IT grant.  He thanked Representative Durant for his Letter of Support with the grant application.    Finally, Michelle Jervis attended the annual MMA Boot Camp for Town Managers this week and it was well attended.  John Marsi motioned to accept the Town Administrator’s Report.  Mark Landry seconded.  Unanimous 4-0.
5.  New Business: 
a.  HR Policy Adoptions -  Mr. Ruda stated that The Workplace Injury  Policy and the Workplace Safety Policy were part of the Collins Center HR grant we received last year.  Since there were several policies intended to be adopted, we have been adding them to agendas a little at a time.  They have been vetted by Town Counsel as well as Labor Counsel.  John Marski motioned to approve the Workplace Injury Policy and the Workplace Safety Policy.  Mark Landry seconded.  Unanimous 4-0. 
b. Christmas Tree Lighting and Santa Tour – Michelle Jervis stated that on December 9th beginning at 9am Santa and his elves will be riding around the town wishing everyone a Merry Christmas on his firetruck.  On December 14, 2023 @ 6pm we will be having the annual tree lighting here in the town hall.  The Shepherd Hill Marching Band will be performing Christmas tunes.  
6.    Departmental Communication:
ACO (Animal Control Officer) – Chief Karlowicz stated that his department has taken on the responsibility of Animal Control since our previous ACO was laid off due to funding. He stated that Chief Woodson from Southbridge PD  helped this past summer and Oxford ACO has been covering as well.  Moving forward Officer Luis Pacheco has been taking ACO classes and will take over the role.  We are awaiting his approval from the State.  He also stated that they have cleaned out the animal shelter and will be refitting one of the cruisers.  Mr. Ruda thanked both the Chief and Officer Pacheco for working with the same budget and feels this new position will have better control under public safety.  Mark Landry motioned to appoint Officer Luis Pacheco to the Animal Control Office position.  John Marsi seconded.  Unanimous 4-0.

Treasurer/Collector – Appointment of Assistant Treasurer, if required.  Richard Carmignani, Treasurer/Collector, came before the Board to discuss.  He stated that he is close to hiring a candidate.  Mark Landry asked if this candidate was the strongest candidate and since the Selectmen appoint, what happens if we feel he is not the best candidate?  We will need to find out what the next step would be for the duties and obligations of the Board of Selectmen since the appointment is under Chapter 41, Section 30A.  

Chief Kochanowski stated that he will be reinstituting the Citizens Fire Academy.  This academy is limited to 10 residents who would like to learn about firefighting.  It is an eight-week course and residents are subject to background checks. 

Jeff Murray, Highway Superintendent, stated that St. Anthony’s Rd has been completed minus the layout of the street/survey, which needs to be completed.   In May the voters will be able to accept the road as a town owned road.  
7.    Board Member Comments:

8.    Adjournment:  
John Marsi motioned to adjourn at 7:21pm.  Mark Landry seconded.  Unanimous 4-0.
Respectfully submitted.
Michelle Jervis, Administrative Secretary
Documents physically identified, discussed, or considered by the Board:

·  Minutes of 10/16/23
·   Accepted policies.
[Signature Page to Vote of the Board of Selectmen]


